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CHAIR REPORT
Ballarat Health Services Foundation is an essential supporter of Ballarat Health
Services. It provides an independent community run and managed fundraising
opportunity for the health service as well as an investment model which returns
considerable return year on year with the support of our investment partners JB Were.
 
During this past financial year the Ballarat Health Service Foundation has continued to build
on the base level assets and more will be forthcoming when the Treasurer's Report is
presented.

In the 2020/21 financial year the Foundation were able to support a number of projects at
Ballarat Health Services including supporting a new bus for Residential Aged Care. 

From a business point of view a decision was made to close a low performing term deposit at
Bank of Melbourne Term Deposit and place with JB Were at a higher rate of return
A bequest from the Estate of Ethel May Billing to Ballarat Health Services of $244,500 was
placed conditionally with the Foundation.

Ballarat Health Services agreed to sell a property at 619 Windemere Street South which was
received in a bequest and to have the proceeds placed with Foundation with a view to a
capital campaign aligned with the construction of the new Base Hospital. 

Dry July continued to be a steady performer with $30k raised to continue support for the
BRICC Wellness Centre.
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The Foundation continued to be briefed regularly around the merger with 3 other
services in the region to form Grampians Health. It is worth noting that this merger
will have no effect on fundraising efforts at any of the services as funds raised by
each community stay in that community.

The Foundation investment policy has been reviewed and updated, and will continue to be
annually.

We have conducted a review of our operations with the assistance of Geoff Sharp of Rebus
Consulting, and have worked to finalise an Organisation Plan which will guide Foundation
through the work needed in the next three years.

We welcome Tom Hunt from Heinz Law as the newest member of the Foundation Council
and thank Heinz Law for their support of Foundation over time.

As in previous years I acknowledge the work of the Council members and their commitment
to the Foundation and to the Ballarat Health Services.

LINDSAY FLORENCE
Chair
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